
 
 
 
 October 15, 2012 
 
 
 

DCRB CIRCULAR NO. 877 
 
 

To All Members of the DCRB:  
 
 

Re:  POLICY ENTRY AND EDIT PACKAGE DISCONTINUATION 
 
 

The Compensation Data Exchange (CDX) has announced the discontinuation of the Policy 
Entry and Edit Package (PEEP) on December 31, 2014 (see attached). 
 
DCRB is in the development phase of work towards a product for use in the reporting of policy 
information in the absence of PEEP. 
 
Note that WCPOLS files currently transferred via CDX to the DCRB will not be affected by the 
discontinuation of PEEP or the DCRB’s development of a replacement application. 
 
Future communications on the DCRB’s PEEP replacement product will be forthcoming. 
 
Please distribute this circular and announcement to the appropriate staff in your organization. 
 
Any questions regarding the DCRB’s PEEP replacement project should be directed to Bonnie 
Piacentino, Vice President of Data Management, at 302-654-1435, Extension 4456 or 
bpiacentino@dcrb.com 
 
 
   Timothy L. Wisecarver  
   President 
kg 
Attachment  
 
 
 
 
 

Remember to visit our website at www.dcrb.com for more information about this 
and other topics. 



 

Compensation Data Exchange LLC 
7701 France Avenue South, Suite 450 

Minneapolis, MN  55435 
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TO: CDX PEEP Users 

 

FROM: CDX Management 

 

RE: PEEP – Policy Entry and Edit Package 

 

Attention:  CDX PEEP Users 

 

CDX has decided that Policy Entry and Edit Package (PEEP) will no longer 
be available after December 31, 2014, because the program is cost 
prohibitive to maintain.  Each Data Collection Organization (DCO) will 
independently determine if they will build a replacement product.  Some 
DCOs have already developed such a product.  It is recommended that you 
contact individual DCOs as necessary with any questions, concerns, or to 
obtain additional information. Each DCO will advise the industry as it 
determines its course of action. 

 

Please note that only PEEP is being discontinued.  This will have no impact 
on other CDX products such as Bureau Entry and Edit Package (BEEP). 
Direct file transfer of WCPOLS files through CDX will also be unaffected. 

 

 


